

The Borders Partnership of Primary Schools

Glebeland Primary School Weekly Newsletter



Issue 6 Friday November 20th 2020

KEY DATES:

Christmas Lunch will be on Friday 11th December and will coincide with Christmas Jumper Day so the dining hall will be very colourful!

Lunch will be served in two sittings to avoid large numbers in the hall at the same time and this year will cost £2.55. (For children in Years R, 1 & 2 there will be no charge).

A lunch can be booked, and paid for, via the School Comms app in the normal way.

There will be a vegetarian option but no jacket potatoes or wraps will be available that day.

THIS WEEK'S AWARDS

We have now introduced two new weekly awards. These are 'Citizen of the Week' and 'Star of the Week'. The Citizen award is given to a child from each class who has demonstrated an understanding of our core values and the Star award is for children who have made a special effort with their learning.

This week's winners were:

Star of the Week – Corey, Georgia, Thomas, and Sebastian

Citizen of the Week – Clemence, Jessica, Millie G, Jasmine and Evie.

The winners were announced during our combined online assembly with Barnby North Cove this morning

BUILDTASTIC

Pupils across Borders Primary Partnership entered the Buildtastic Competition held by the West Suffolk College. The challenge was to build either a bug hotel or a hedgehog house. Our pupils worked extremely hard and you will have seen photographs of their constructions on our website. (I am also sending them with this Newsletter in case you haven't seen them).

Well, we have some news!

<u>Building a Hedgehog House</u> invited the pupils to build a hedgehog house using any recycled materials they liked. The judges were looking for the most well thought out house that appeals to humans and of course hedgehogs! I am delighted to announce that the Key Stage 2 prize in this Category was won by the children in Class 4 here at Glebeland!

Well done to them and to all of the children who worked so hard on their constructions for nature. I would also like to say a sincere thank you for Mrs Newton for all of her help and for entering the competition on our behalf.

Please see the following pages for photos and more details about our projects

OUR LEARNING THIS WEEK

Class 1

We have been continuing our learning with the Grufallo by creating a woodland scene and making our own Grufallo pictures

Class 2

In Class 2 we have been comparing the differences between living in the countryside and living in a town or city. We made model towns from Lego or building blocks

Class 3

We have been continuing to work on our Myths and we have also been learning about Egyptian Gods and Goddesses.

Class 4

We have been conducting Science experiments exploring evaporation and also the insulating properties of different materials.